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Westport Beach Committee Minutes
June 13, 2019
Members Present: 
Tim St. Michel Chmn 
William Underwood
Constance Gee

Leone Farias







Sean Leach

Meeting called to order at 7:05.
Minutes of May 16, 2019 were presented. 
Motion by Mr. Underwood to waive the reading and accept. Second by Ms. Farias, Voted 3-0, as Ms. Farias and Mr. Underwood were not present at the meeting. Both abstained.
Beach Passes
There were no Beach pass issues presented. It was stated that 2523 Beach passes have been sold to date.
Lifeguard report- Not present
Mr. St Michel stated the truck has been repaired and the lifeguards have been appointed by the Selectman. Everything seemed to be ready for June 14, 2019 opening.

New Business
Brendan Collins the owner of the single lot on the north side of East Beach Road attended the meeting. There was a discussion on the plan to revitalize East Beach. He stated he was willing to swap his land with land owned in another beach location owned by the Town, provided there was equal value exchanged. He expressed a desire to obtain a piece on the North side of the road with possible lease options on the ocean side of the road. His parcel is needed in order to facilitate the moving of the road layout to form a contiguous beach/beach parking area. This would need to have Massachusetts Legislature approval, as well as Town Meeting approval.
Gary Connolly, a taxpayer beach pass holder requested a beach pass for his fiancé who is neither a resident nor taxpayer. Mr. Connolly was not present.  Review of facts shows that his fiancé cannot acquire a beach pass because she does not meet the requirements.
Motion by Mr. Underwood to table the matter until Mr. Connolly was present. Second by Ms. Gee. Voted unanimously.

There was a brief discussion on the Selectman’s request that the Beach Committee be present at their next meeting to discuss parking issues at Beach Avenue and Cherry and Webb Lane.

A discussion on the way meetings have been posted and legibility of writing was discussed. Ms. Gee requested that minutes be posted on website in a timely manner.
Next meeting scheduled for 7/18/ 2019.
Motion by Ms. Gee to adjourn at 8:05. Second Mr. Underwood. Voted unanimously.
